[image: ]Coronado Ridge Neighborhood Association
PO Box 554
Fairacres, NM 88033

Coronadoridge2016@yahoo.com

June 12, 2017

Dear Neighbor,

Dona Ana Mutual Domestic Water Consumers Association is in the final stages of connecting their new storage tanks to their newest well. This should provide better water service to all of Picacho Hills, as the new well has the capacity to deliver more water than the combination of the two existing wells (which currently are used individually, not in tandem), and provide water to satisfy the future growth of Picacho Hills.
It is still unknown how the new system will affect water pressure going into existing homes in Coronado Ridge.  The last time the system was changed, when the booster station at Picacho Mountain was connected, water lines coming out of Coronado were shortened. This caused an increase of pressure to homes to 100 psi or more. Moreover, we were not informed of this change until after we complained, as it is technically within NMED allowable limits.
At the time, approximately 30 of us, primarily in   Phase I, installed pressure reducing valves (PRV’s) to safeguard our sprinkler systems and appliances. 
When the construction of the new tanks was announced, Picacho Hills Property Owners Association also embarked on a program of making PRV’s available to residents, due to the uncertainty of what amount of pressure the new system would provide, and approximately 250 homeowners took advantage of this.



In addition, it appears that the current system is experiencing pressure instability, as I have had several complaints of spikes in water usage, and in one case, the homeowner had a problem with their drip heads being blown off, and water free flowing from their irrigation system.  This resulted in a doubling of their monthly water bill before it was corrected.
I urge all homes in Coronado Ridge, especially those in Phases I and II, and those homes in Phase III below the elevation of the old tank, to consider installing PRV’s behind your water meter.  I am enclosing the spec sheet for these devices.  PHPOA advised that they primarily used three local plumbing contractors: Sun City, Mattox, and Roto-Rooter.

Unfortunately, those of you living above the old tank, have a low water pressure problem, so installing a pressure reducing valve would be of no benefit to you. DAMDWCA has indicated that they will not be addressing this situation, since they are not running any new lines to your area. 
I also urge everyone to monitor their monthly utility bills, especially if you pay DAMDWCA automatically.
If you are curious about your current water pressure, Bob Crowley and I both have gauges, and would be more than happy to measure your pressure, as well as answer questions regarding the PRC’s, to the best of our ability.
Best regards to all,

Coronado Ridge Neighborhood Assn:
By:  Dave Zeemont, President
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